Meeting Board of Directors

Cheniere Drew Water System

Minutes

March 10, 2020

Attendance:  Terry Ware        Michael Statham        Carey Butler        Clyde Albritton
                      Les White        Terry Moore        Madge Smith

Others present:  Kenneth Howell        Wayne Allen        Terry Lewis

A motion to call the meeting to order at 6 P.M. at M-N Utilities in West Monroe, LA was made by Les, seconded by Carey with all in favor.

A motion to approve the minutes from the February 11, 2020 meeting was made by Terry Moore, seconded by Michael with all in favor.

Items of Unfinished Business
1.  Development Project Updates:  Pine Lakes Subdivision Unit 1:  Donation document with attorney.
2. CDWS System Upgrades:  New Chapel Hill Water Main Upgrade:  A motion to accept the base bid from Ates Construction to upgrade to a 6 “main for the price of $227,273.43 was made by Les, seconded by Carey with all in favor.  There will by three new fire hydrants installed on this project and the Ouachita Parish Police Jury will reimburse CDWS for the cost of these.
3. Carbon Delivery Ole Hwy 15:  Scheduled for March 24 & 25.  Kenneth will continue to monitor Slocum Road for possible change out in June or July.
4. Cross Connect Control Program Updates: 
a.  Mail out #3 has been sent.  We have received 196 questionnaires to date.  
b. Bob Johnson 318 282-7724 Certified Survey Rep
c. Developing a CCC Program:  Wayne and Michael attended a training class sponsored by LA Rural Water week before last.  Wayne is in the process of preparing the Board Policy 
Statement and the Policy and Procedures Manual.  Wayne and Lorrie Howell have already prepared a new customer application to include CCC information. These will include information for Operator Training, Customer Information and knowledge materials, Emergency Response Plan Information and Materials Retention and Program Updates.  A motion to table the approval these items until the next meeting was made by Les, seconded by Terry Moore with all in favor.

Items of New Business

1.  New 200 Unit Subdivision on Greer Road:  Kenneth advised the Board of an inquiry received from Ronnie Savage as to whether on not CDWS could supply water with our existing water capacity at the Camp Road Well.  CDWS Engineer, Terry Lewis, will present further studies at the April meeting and we will invite Mr. Savage to attend our May meeting to discuss.
2. M-N Statement: Reviewed.
3. Financial Statement:  Reviewed.
4. A motion to pay the bills was made by Terry Moore, seconded by Carey with all in favor.

A motion to adjourn was made by Les, seconded by Terry Moore with all in favor.



Madge Smith			Attachments:  Financial Statement & M-N Report
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